Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 21 March 2012 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


County Councillor B Edwards

Councillors: D Kimbley, W J Snelson, Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. L Jones and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
666. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. S Homer and District Cllr. R McCardle.
667. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 669f. 
668. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 February 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
It was suggested and agreed that details of the PCC coffee mornings would not be placed on the Bobbington website as previously discussed.
669. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues
Chris Hammersley, South Staffordshire planning and enforcement, will perform a site visit to Bobbington on Friday, with a view to reviewing all of the issues raised. An update should therefore be available in time for the next meeting. Cllr. Edwards agreed to chase Chris if the clerk received no update.

Cllr. Edwards informed the meeting that he had reported the abandoned tyres around Watery Lane and Roberts Farm.

The Clerk reported that the Leaton Cottage issue raised last month was in respect of an enquiry raised by the property owner as to whether they required planning permission. The procedure and system has recently changed, as such the response is no longer a letter to the property owner instead a Certificate of Lawfulness of proposed use or Development is issued. The Parish Council should not have received a copy of the correspondence.

Cllr. Edwards was asked to confirm the planning requirements in respect of such applications – i.e. oak framed annexe buildings within the residential curtilage.
b) Speeding Issues and SID (Update from Enville Parish Council)
The Chairman read the e-mail which had now been received from Cllr. Jones, Chairman of Enville Parish Council. It was agreed that the e-mail would be circulated, however it was not thought to be of interest at the current time given the cost in respect of the precept and the limited benefit that would be gained.
Cllr. Edwards informed the meeting that the County Councillors were hoping to increase the number of SID’s available to the County. In light of this and the proposed speed changes throughout the Parish, it was agreed that the council should wait to see if this was successful prior to incurring the additional cost.

The Chairman had spoken with John Parkes at Staffordshire Highways who confirmed the paperwork was being processed in respect of the proposed speed changes. This would then be circulated to the relevant parties for consultation. This could take several months.
c) Diamond Jubilee Celebrations (“the Jubilee”)

The Chairman reported that a meeting had been held earlier in the day with local organisations. It has been agreed to hold an event on Thursday 31 May 2012, to tie in with the school’s celebrations. Corbett School will be holding a concert in the morning. The Village celebrations will take place from approximately 3:30pm to 7pm.
A marquee will be hired for afternoon tea and cakes. It was agreed that local organisations would be asked to donate the cakes and tea. It has been suggested that the Parish Council present each member of the school with a celebratory mug/medal. It was agreed that a mug was more appropriate given the tea party. It was suggested that these be presented in a box. A message could then be printed on the box in respect of the Jubilee presentation. Approximately 100 mugs and boxes will be required. Mrs. Southall and Mrs. Snelson, both have contacts who may be able to quote for the supply of the mugs. It was proposed by Cllr. Kimbley that the Chairman be given authority to liaise with Mrs. Southall and Mrs. Snelson in respect of this and ensure they were ordered. This was seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries.

There will also be a BBQ later in the afternoon / evening. It had been agreed that £1 be charged for each item of food. The Councillors attending the meeting had agreed the Parish Council would meet any loss incurred by the BBQ. 

Each local organisation will have the opportunity to provide an exhibit in respect of the organisation, which will be showcased in the marquee or village hall.

The following groups have been / will be invited to take part; Holy Cross Church, Bobbington Flower Guild, Card and Craft Group, Highgate Common, the Air Scouts, Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Bobbington Karate group and the Zumba class. Cllr. Humphries has agreed to display a scrap book prepared by the History Group.
It was also suggested that a commemorative tree e.g. a Yew or Oak could be planted to mark the occasion. It was suggested that this could be planted in the Churchyard. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries will speak with Rev. Jeanette Hartwell.

d) Tom Butler Cup Competition 2012
It was confirmed that the proposals agreed at the last meeting would be adopted. The competition will be run in conjunction with the diamond jubilee celebrations Entry details will be included on the celebration flyers which will be organized by the Jubilee Committee.
e) Civic Award 2012
As there were no nominations it was agreed no presentation will take place in the current year.

f) Bobbington Village Hall / Parish Council room
Following the meeting with the architect, the Village Hall Committee have requested three quotations. They believe an application for a grant towards 50% of the total cost can be obtained.
The proposed plans were described and discussed in detail by those present. There were concerns that there was little return to the Parish Council and therefore the precept would be better utilised elsewhere.

Cllr. Edwards informed those present that the Village Hall Committee could apply for a District Council Grant and interest free loan if required and therefore may be able to complete the works themselves.

After some discussion it was agreed to wait for the outstanding quotes and drawings. These should be received during the next month and could then be discussed at the next meeting.

670. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
No matters to report.
671. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing to report
Holy Cross Church – Rev. Hartwell is producing a quarterly news sheet, which the PCC would like to deliver to all homes in the Parish. They are happy for any village matters to be included. It was suggested that details of the Jubilee events could be included in the next edition if possible.

Corbett School – Nothing to report
672. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No members of the public were present.
673. FINANCE
a. Clerk’s annual salary increase

It was agreed that the Clerk’s salary should increase in line with the CPI rates and therefore an increase of 3.6% was proposed and agreed by all present.

b. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Mrs. Jones and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries..
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Church - In lieu of room hire       £10.00
ii. Clerk’s salary




       £274.82
iii. HMRC re PAYE




         £68.00
iv. Clerk’s expenses




         £55.50
v. Petty Cash





           £8.01

vi. Corbett School

    -S137–Trophies/medals £100.00

Although a donation of £100 was agreed, the Clerk was asked to confirm with the Headmistress that this was sufficient to cover the cost of the medals.
674. CHAIRMAN’S BADGE OF OFFICE

The Chairman put his case forward for a Badge of office. He suggested that a bespoke badge would be made by the jeweller at the Vineyards at a cost of £150-£200. A discussion followed as to the necessity. Cllr. Edwards agreed to enquire into the available methods of purchase – i.e. whether the cost could be met from Council funds or whether the Chairman / Councillors were required to pay.
Cllr. Kimbley proposed that the Chairman be given approval to look into the matter further. A proposed design, estimated cost and time frame for production could then be provided at the next meeting. This was seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
675. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received and responded to:
a. PA 12/00098/FUL Leisure Cottage, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EF –Two dormers in garage roof- no objections

b. Responded to: 

a. PA 12/00063/COU Leaton Park Farm, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DE - Change of use of part of the site for the breeding of dogs – No objection

b. PA/12/00062/VAR Leaton Park Farm, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5DE – Variation of agricultural occupancy condition – Objected. Cllr. Edwards explained a little more about the conditions of sale where such restrictions were in place.
Letter received from Parishioner re Leaton Park Farm

676. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley had attended the recent WAAG Meeting. The AGM is to be held on 26 April 2012, where a resolution to wind up the group will be proposed. Funds of £9-£10,000 are currently held in the bank account. The Constitution provides that any investor of £500 or more should be contracted and paid a pro-rata return, if required. The remaining balance should be paid to a local charity. The Midlands Air Ambulance has been selected. Councillors are welcome to attend the meeting.
The Consultative Committee notes and related documents had previously been circulated by e-mail – no further comments to add.

677. CORRESPONDENCE
Codsall Arts Festival – BBC TV Children’s presenter Michaela Strachan 23 

March 2012 7pm – Codsall Community High School
Natwest Bank – Business Deposit Accounts

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Community Paths Initiative Bids for 2012/13

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Tourism Association postcards

SSC Invitation to London 2012 Olympic Torch Relay 30/6/12

SSC letter requesting support and promotion of the Tourism Association and 
Olympic Torch relay

Buzz Newsletter Winter 2012

South Staffordshire Community and Voluntary Action Customer Learning 
programme

South Staffordshire Local Development Framework Core Strategy Public 
Examination – Schedule of post hearing proposed modifications

SCC Highways – Diamond Jubilee Celebrations – urge contact with Community 
Highway Liaison Offices re community tributes

Community Council of Staffordshire – membership invitation 1/4/12

Staffordshire Police Authority – forthcoming changes to the governance of 
policing

South Staffordshire Local Plan – SHLAA and Site Allocations DPD – Call for 
sites for 2012 – Cllr. Kimbley commented that the revised list of possible sites included Yew Tree Nurseries
SSC Notices of meetings (Agendas and minutes) – 

Regulatory Committee 20/3/12, 

Cabinet meeting 20/3/12

Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel 6/3/12

Direct & Support Services Scrutiny Panel 23/2/12

Environmental and Public Health Protection Services Scrutiny Panel 

23/2/12

Council Meeting 21/2/12

Audit Committee 21/2/12

Regulatory Committee 21/2/12

SSC Parish Summit 4/5/12- Cllr. Kimbley and Cllr. Rees (possible) to attend
Community Council of Staffordshire – Rural Survey

Staffordshire Parish Councils Association – Weekly update 28/2/12 – It was

agreed the Clerk should obtain further details in respect of membership of 

this association.
Sainsbury’s Business Newsletter

678. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Clerk asked the meeting whether there was a desire to hold a six monthly update meeting with South Staffordshire Council given there were no real issues of concern. There was no desire. It may be sensible to hold a meeting later in the year when details of new planning regulations / requirements will be known.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   18 April 2012   


Meeting Closed 9:30pm.
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